From: Nobuo Tsujimura

For years, I have promoted big history mainly in Japan while coordinating international exchanges with foreign colleagues. Last year I co-organized the first international big history symposium in Japan at J.F. Oberlin University, Tokyo with big historians from Asian countries and Australia. Those experiences would be useful to coordinate many issues in the IBHA in a creative and cosmopolitan way. Especially, Secretary has a mission to record what challenges we face and how we cope with them. On the 10th anniversary of our association, that mission becomes more important. I will make efforts to achieve it toward the next new decade.
